## **GREATERLONDON** AUTHORITY

(By email)

Our Ref: MGLA250917-8273

19 October 2017

Dear

Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 22 September 2017. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

You asked for:

In the past six months, please list the meetings the Mayor of London, or his advisors, have met with any of the below:

- The Licensed Taxi Drivers Association
- Licensed Taxi Drivers' Association General Secretary Steve McNamara
- Unite the Union (to discuss matters in relation to Taxis in London)
- The RMT London Taxi Drivers' Branch
- Uber
- Chair of the Unite London & Eastern taxi cab section Jim Kelly

The Mayor and his team (including Val Shawcross) have not had any meetings with the LTDA, Unite, RMT, Uber or the named individuals in the last 6 months to discuss the topic of taxis. The Mayor meets with the vice chair of SERTUC (Jim Kelly) on a quarterly basis but they have not discussed this issue.

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the reference at the top of this letter.

Yours sincerely

Paul Robinson Information Governance Officer If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the GLA's FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at:

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information